


Qualifying Statement: 

The proposed project encompasses the construction of a Wendy’s Restaurant with a drive-thru. Other 

details include 41 parking stalls in a one-way vehicular circulation pattern through the site. Access is 

from a service driveway that connects to other out-lots, Mesa Lane, Kirk Road, and Butterfield Road. The 

proposed restaurant will be 2,336 S.F.  containing a commercial kitchen, seating for 40 people, and 

public restrooms. The restaurant will also feature a dedicated drive thru, a fully screened trash 

enclosure, and signage.  

The proposed development complies with all applicable zoning standards and does not pose a risk to the 

health, welfare, safety, or comfort to the community. The project is an allowed use; however, because 

of the drive-thru, the petitioner is seeking a special use per zoning criteria.  

The project is adjacent to compatible uses and zoning and will not require any special buffers or 

screenings. As proposed the project will connect to public infrastructure without detrimental burden. 

The proposed site is stubbed for utility connections in anticipation of this type of proposed commercial 

development. 

The proposed site plan will be supported by streets and drives that have been designed for this type of 

development and no additional off-site infrastructure will be necessary to facilitate the project.  








